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The Addingham Parish Council meeting held on Monday the 8th October 1951 
 

Present.       Cr Hadley (Chair) Cr Wall Cr Cockshott Cr Smith Cr Ives Cr Walker 
Cr Adams Cr Lumley Cr Mrs Ives Cr Mrs Lumley 
     Apology received from Cr Walker 

 
Liverpool Preston Trunk Road Lighting.  Arising out of a letter received from the 

Divisional Road Engineer Ministry of Transport it was resolved that details of the 
existing lighting and mixture of traffic found on the road during the hours of 
darkness be made known the the Ministry before an appointment is arranged 

with the Engineer 
 
Minutes signed.      It was resolved that the minutes of the previous meeting be 

signed 
 

Traffic Signals Crown Corner. It was resolved that the correspondence received 
from Capt Drayson regarding the final decision by the Ministry of Transport to 
the effect that additional Police control of traffic at Crown Corner is the only 

solution to this vexed problem, be forwarded to the Local Superintendent of Police 
in order to ascertain what steps he will take to carry out the Minister's 

recommendations 
 
Accounts. It was resolved that the following accounts be passed for payment 

                To The Redemption Commission                                         1 .0 .3 
                M Benson Repairing Stamp Hill Allotment wall                   1.10.0 
                Mr E Roe   Gardening to date                                             10.0.0 

                Ilkley Urban District Council 
                   Street Lighting June quarter                                           56.10.2 

 
Cleaning Village Well. It was resolved that we write  Mr EH Hood to ascertain 
when he last cleaned out the Village well 
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Official Pedestrian crossings. It was resolved that we press for the new official 

Pedestrian crossings to be put in operation in Addingham without delay 
 
Sealing of Byelaws. Proposed by Cr Mrs Ives seconded by Cr Cockshott that the 

Byelaws made under Section 8 (1) (a) of the Local Government Act 1894 by the 
Parish Council of Addingham with respect to a recreation Ground known as “The 
Memorial Close” Addingham in the County of York be signed and sealed 

                                                                                                         Adopted 
Scavenging Area Addingham. It was resolved that we press for the whole of the 

Township of Addingham to be included in the scavenging area and write the 
Skipton Rural District Council accordingly 
 

Town Head Well. It was resolved that we request the Skipton Rural District 
Council to clean the well at Townhead and make it function 
 

Various Repairs. It was resolved that the footbridge at Heal's shop and the 
Memorial Close wall be repaired as soon as possible 

 



Old School Letting 25/10/1951.  It was resolved that the charge for use of the 

Old School on 25th October 1951 be 10/- 
 

Lighting Alterations. It was resolved that the Lamp at the top of Southfield Slope 
be moved a yard nearer the Steps, the trees lopped on Railway property if 
possible in Brick Lane, Lamp in Brick Lane near the Old Farm to be overhauled 

and Lamp near Steel's farm in Main Street to be reinstated 
 

Loan of Chairs to Council. The offer of Cr Mrs Lumley to loan the Chairs 
belonging to the Conservative Club to the Council for use in the Old School was 
accepted 

 
                        James Hadley 
 

                               Chairman 
 


